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DANBURY TOWNSHIP CLEAN-UP WEEK –The last one for 2023 
Tuesday, September 19 thru Friday, September 22 from 9 a.m. to 6 p.m.                             

     and Saturday, September 23 from 8 a.m. to noon. Clean-up weeks will resume in 2024.                                        
Site is closed & monitored by Danbury Police during all other hours. Clean-up is located behind Township Hall   
at 5972 Port Clinton Eastern Rd. This service is for Danbury Township and Marblehead Village residents only. 

Cyclone Services will work clean-up and Danbury Maintenance will assist.  

PLEASE REVIEW OUR RULES 

UNLOADING: Cyclone Services staff will assist with loads up to 80 pounds. You are expected to help unload your   
vehicle if you are physically able.                                                                                     
DO NOT BRING: Tires, brush, oil, paint, batteries, boats, vehicles, household chemicals, propane tanks or loose  
building materials (specifically shingles, drywall or insulation). NO COMMERCIAL LOADS:  Residents only.                   
ALL loose materials must be boxed or bagged. Other trash restrictions may apply.                                                                                                                                       
METAL SCRAPPING: is prohibited and enforced by the police. Danbury Maintenance may refuse to accept a load. 

   QUESTIONS ABOUT CLEAN-UP? Call (419) 734-4091   

 BRUSH DROP-OFF                          
at 310 Bridge Road is   

open until December 1.                    
This service is for                    

residents only.                     
 

FREE MULCH IS STILL                    
AVAILABLE at the brush 

site. We also load               
vehicles by appointment.               

Call (419) 734-4091      
        

LOOSE LEAVES or 
leaves in biodegradable 

bags are accepted at               
the brush site until                             

December 1 and again                    
in April & May.   

 

RECYCLE YOUR LIVE 
CHRISTMAS TREE          

until the end of January in 
the fenced area behind             
Township Hall. Please             
remove all decorations. 

 DANBURY POLICE  -  FREE SERVICES FOR RESIDENTS 
 

⚫   Free drop-off for unwanted/unused prescriptions, house watch, senior watch and free secure               
document shredding. DO NOT bring used needles, inhalers or liquid medications. We cannot accept 
those items. Call (419) 732-2549 for these services.                   
⚫ To report crime, drug activity or sensitive information, call the police at (419) 732-2549 or  
use the confidential police investigative tip line email: policeinvestigations@danburytownship.com    
⚫  If there is no answer at the Police Station, call (419) 734-4404 to request a Danbury Officer. 

IS THERE A NUISANCE property next door with tall grass over 12”, junk                   
vehicles or boats, miscellaneous debris & junk or an unsafe dilapidated             

structure? If you live within 500 feet of a nuisance property, file a “Nuisance 
Complaint Form” available on the township website under “Violations” on the 

Zoning Department’s page and return it to the Zoning Office to get the process 
started. Due to Ohio Revised Code and State requirements, nuisance complaints 
take time to administer to give due process to the owner to correct the issue on 

their own. Don’t wait until the last minute to file! 

When sirens are sounded (except for the monthly test on the 1st Friday at noon), 

ONLY THE FRONT DOOR UNDER THE ARCH at Township Hall & the Fire Station 

will be opened. This allows our staff to quickly direct residents to the safest area.  

MANY THANKS to OSS Solid Waste District for a grant to purchase 4 recycled material trash               

receptacles (3 for Sackett & 1 for Meadowbrook) AND 3 “walk-in” picnic tables for Meadowbrook. 



A custom-made green & white 

reflective address sign is only $10 

& available from the Danbury 

Township Fire Department. 

(419) 798-5219  

Help the Police, Fire & EMS 

find your home!!!                          

TRUSTEES                                                      
Dave Hirt (419) 732-2703                

dmhirt@yahoo.com                                                  

Dianne Rozak (419) 340-9359                                                               

dianne@danburytownship.com                              

John Paul Dress (419) 341-0404 

johnpaul@danburytownship.com                                    

FISCAL OFFICER  

Carolyn Adams (419) 732-3039                                                    

fiscalofficer@danburytownship.com      

     ASSISTANT FISCAL OFFICER/SAFETY 

Lynne James (419) 732-3039 

assistant@danburytownship.com 

FIRE DEPARTMENT                                            

Fire Chief Keith Kahler (419) 798-5219                       

firechief@danburytownship.com                                

POLICE                                                                 

Chief Michael Meisler (419) 732-2549            

policechief@danburytownship.com                            

ROADS, MAINTENANCE, PARKS, CEMETERY                                                              

Brett Waldron (419) 734-4091                      

roads@danburytownship.com                                                                     

ZONING                                                          

Kathryn Dale (419) 734-6120                                    

zoning@danburytownship.com            
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The Danbury Township Fire                 

Department is looking for a few 

men & women who have interest 

in joining us.  No experience                   

necessary...just a desire to be a 

part of our FIRE/EMS team.  

Township residency is helpful but 

not required. Call the station to 

learn more: (419) 798-5219 

HELP KEEP OUR RECYCLING            
SERVICE PROPERLY MAINTAINED!                 
Take your plastic bag home with 

you after you recycle and do read 
the list of accepted items posted 

on the bins. Remember,                      
not everything is recyclable.                  

NO businesses or contractors are 
permitted at our recycling site.                        

 RECYCLING IS LOCATED AT THE 
POLICE STATION ON BRIDGE 

ROAD AND IS MONITORED WITH 
SECURITY CAMERAS    OH SNOW! If your private 

street is not plowed, you risk            

the chance that Fire, Police and 

EMS cannot get to a residence. 

Make arrangements NOW 

∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 
 

Anyone found pushing snow 

out onto the road may be 

warned & ticketed by the 

Danbury Police. The snow 

freezes causing ice mounds 

that are dangerous to all 

types of vehicular traffic. 

Visit our website often for current news,                    

events and important notices: 

www.danburytownship.com 

This is the last newsletter of the year.  

We are all available by phone and email. 

Township meetings are held the 2nd and 4th 

Wednesday each month at 6 p.m. in the meeting room at 

Township Hall, 5972 Port Clinton Eastern Road.                  

Please join us! 

PUMPKIN WALK at Meadowbrook Marsh, 8577 E. Bayshore on Thursday,                                   

October 26 from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. Free cider and donuts!  All are welcome!  
 

HALLOWEEN in the Township and Village will be celebrated Tuesday,                               

October 31 from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. 

CALL ZONING (419) 734-6120 BEFORE you begin your improvement projects! Fences, decks, pools, 
sheds and nearly everything else requires a zoning permit. Starting a project without proper permits will be 

charged double the permit fee. The zoning office will be closed on Mondays through October 1. Hours   
otherwise are Monday, Tuesday, Thursday & Friday from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. and Wednesdays are split from            
9 a.m. to 11 a.m. and again from 4 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. All offices are closed on legal holidays. Any changes 

to office hours are posted on our website, outside the main door and on the answering machine.  


